

March 30, 2021

Penticton & District Society for Community Living 180 Industrial Avenue West Penticton, B.C. V2A 6X9

RE: Expiration of Temporary Use Permit PL2020-8834' for 352 Winnipeg Street

Dear Sirs/Madams:

As you are aware, Penticton City Council has not extended the temporary use permit PL2020-8834 ("TUP") with respect to the use of the property as an emergency shelter. Council considered and unanimously denied the TUP renewal on two occasions.

TUPs provide short-term solutions. This TUP was issued during the winter only between October 27th, 2020 through to April 1, 2021 to provide temporary shelter during winter.

While we acknowledge the current impasse with B.C. Housing and the Province, we urge you to act in the best interests of the community, particularly your neighbours at the Cherry Park and Charles Manor Seniors residences.

Penticton City staff are available to work with you on a relocation plan for individuals currently staying at the temporary, winter shelter. We request that you do not accept any additional individuals to stay at the shelter in light of the TUP's approaching expiration.

We thank you in advance for your cooperation on behalf of the Penticton community.

Blake Laven

Blake Laven, Director of Development Services City of Penticton

cc: Pentictonia Holdings Ltd., Inc. No. BC1185208